Unit Number:

364377

Date of Clinic:

30.03.93

Typed:

2 April 1993

Dr M Savage Consultant Paediatric Nephrologist RBHSC

Dear Maurice

ADAM STRAIN DOB 04.08.91

Thank you for asking me to see this young man who I have been peripherally involved with since he urgently came in, in 1991. You will remember he had a bilateral re-implant in November 1991, and lapsed into renal failure necessitating bilateral T-tube drainage. In December 1991 it was obvious that the left ureter was not draining and he ended up with a left sided ureterostomy. This was followed by a left ureteral ureterostomy to try and solve the problem of drainage of his left renal tract. He had a solve the problem of drainage of his left renal tract. He had a fundoplication in 1992 for GOR, and as far as his urine tracts concerned has had an increase in creatinine being 396mmols per litre at present. An attempt at retrograding in January failed to identify the right ureteric orifice.

Mum was keen that someone else should Adam. You have apparently spoken to Stephen Brown, who agrees on a second opinion and I have arranged for his admission for Cystostomy sometime within the next week or two to reassess the inside of his bladder. Clearly everything will depend on what that shows.

In the meantime I have arranged a further renal ultrasound as I see the last one was about five months ago.

Yours sincerely

VE Boston MD FRCS FRCS(I) Consultant Paediatric Surgeon

COPY: Dr S Brown, Consultant Paediatric Surgeon, RBHSC Dr Scott, The Surgery, 9 Brook Street, Holywood BT18 9DA

TM